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The IPMS Northern Virginia Modelers monthly meeting took place on 2 December 2015 at Fairfax High 
School.  A grand total of 110 chapter members and families came together for our annual Christmas 
celebration.  Eight modelers completed the Build the Same Subject P-47.   

President Tim Barb conducted a very short business meeting, the main purpose being to recognize our 
2015 IPMS Northern Virginia Modelers Chapter Member of the Year.  A very well deserved 
congratulations to John Figueroa.  The Christmas celebration consisted of three main events:  The 
food, the BTSS contest and last but definitely not least, the gift exchange. 
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Left: Chapter President Tim Barb and Vice President Mike Fleckenstein literally calling the meeting to 

order.  Right:  Anxious modelers waiting to hear their number called during the gift exchange. 

After dinner, Walter Schlueter announced the P-47 BTSS contest results. Congratulations to winners 
Jerry Lawson, Tom Dunbar, Dick Hague and Scott Bricker.  Walter also presented a Master Modeler 
/ŜǊǘƛŦƛŎŀǘŜ ǘƻ 5ŀǾŜ aƛƭƴŜ ŦƻǊ мκтн !ǊƳƻǊΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƎƛŦǘ ŜȄŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ Ŧƛƴŀƭ άƻŦŦƛŎƛŀƭέ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
evening.  Actually there was a fourth event.  It was not on the agenda but it was the best and most 
important of the four, and it took place throughout the evening.  110 modeling friends and family 
ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ǎŜŀǎƻƴǎ ƎǊŜŜǘƛƴƎǎΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ǇǳǘǘƛƴƎ ǳǇ 
with that annoying photographer roaming around the room all evening.  I hope the picture collage on 
ǇŀƎŜ р ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǎƻƳŜ ŦƻƴŘ ƳŜƳƻǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǇŀǊǘȅΦ  

I know there were a heck of a lot more than eight P-47 kits sold by the chapter for BTSS.  That means 
that the many of us who did not build or finish our Thunderbolts in time will be able to take advantage 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ŧƛƴŀƭ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ wŀŦŜ aƻǊǊƛǎǎŜȅΩǎ t-47 build article, which begins on page 7.  The last few 
months have been extremely busy for Rafe which prevented him from finishing last month, but by 
looking at those awesome P-47s on the tables it is clear his earlier articles were helpful.  From the 
NoVA E-board and non-elected volunteers, we hope you had a fantastic Christmas, and are about to 
have a happy New Year. 
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Build the Same P-47, 1st Place 

Jerry Lawson 

Build the Same P-47, 2nd Place 

Tom Dunbar 

Contest Winners December 2015 
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Contest Winners December 2015 (continued) 

Build the Same P-47, Best Out of the Box 

Dick Hague 

2015 Member of the Year - John Figueroa 

Best of Show on next page 

Congratulations, John! 



Contest Winners December 2015 (continued) 
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Build the Same P-47, Best of Show 

Scott Bricker 


